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concerned, or the 
 individual’s representative, partner, spouse, principal 

caregiver, next of 
 kin, wha¯ nau, close relative, or other person whom it is 

reasonable in the 
 circumstances to inform; or 

4. Rule 11 (f) makes no mention of media, and there are questions about when the next of kin
was actually informed of the death.

5. Rule 11 2 states
(2) Compliance with subrule (1)(b) is not necessary if the health

agency believes on 
reasonable grounds that it is either not desirable or not

practicable to obtain 
authorisation from the individual concerned and that—

(f) the information to be disclosed briefly describes only the
nature of injuries of 

an individual sustained in an accident and that individual’s
identity and the 

 disclosure is— 
(i) by a person authorised by the person in charge of a

hospital; or 
(ii) to a person authorised by the person in charge of a

news medium— 
for the purpose of publication or broadcast in

connection with the news 
activities of that news medium and the disclosure is not

contrary to the 
 express request of the individual concerned or his or 

her representative; or 

Once again IMO  has not obtained permission to disclose information and has not shown 
that the Communication Officer had checked prior to disclosure. 

 

 

Review 

While I appreciate the review is not extensive, I believe the Act and the changes still relate to the methods of 
reporting and information exchange dating to 1990 and before. 

It does not do not address the 'instant media' world we live in today, so cannot protect the rights and privacy of 
individuals correctly. 

agency
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This is demonstrated by the example outlined above, where both parties have complied with their parts, but the 
end result does not protect the privacy of the parties involved. 

I understand that media will argue it is their duty to report that an accident has occurred and there are major 
delays or road closures. 

While that has some validity, it doesn't need to include the details of how many deaths or injuries, which is 
where the breach of privacy is occurring. 

Privacy and breaches have been increasing and this will not decline until the methods of storing and reasons for 
distributing the information is tackled. 

The recent breach of Covid 19 patient information is one such example. 

Just because the Health Information Privacy Code allows it, doesn't mean that it should be used. The resulting 
leak has reinforced this. 

 

Thanks 




